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MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:  Engineers, Bond Counsels, and Municipal Advisors 
 
FROM: Camille Meiners, PE, Director of Technical Review 
 
DATE:  July 24, 2024 
 
RE:  IFA Asset Management Program Update 
 
As a reminder, effective, July 1, 2023, all PERs submitted to the IFA’s SRF Programs must include a 
completed Asset Management Program certification. All PERs submitted to the program must include 
an Asset Management Program certification in order to be ranked on the Quarter 1 Project Priority List 
for the following State Fiscal Year.  Any PERs received without an AMP certification will be scored, 
however, will be unranked on the Project Priority List.   
 
Revised Asset Management Program documents, including the certification, checklist, guidance and 
guidelines are available on the SRF’s website.  These documents now include the requirement to 
complete an annual cyber security vulnerability assessment.  This is noted as a minimum requirement 
in the certification and information related to completing an assessment can be found in Appendix C of 
the Asset Management Program guidance.   
 
Please contact Camille Meiners at cmeiners@ifa.in.gov or 317-234-3661 with questions. 
 


